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Welcome to the October 2020 e-Newsletter,  

Here is your October e-Newsletter, I hope that you find some items of interest to you. 

Publication of this edition finds us in the middle of both 

Cask Ale ‘Week’ (24th Sept to 4th Oct) and Green Hop 

fortnight (25th Sept to 11th Oct). So it’s that time of year 

when some green hop beers would normally be found in 

various pubs and clubs, although it does seem to be a bit 

thin on the ground this year in Bromley.  

Probably the best way to find out when and where green 

hop beers are available is to check on Bromley CAMRA’s social media (see back page for links).  

Meanwhile in Beckenham, our Branch Chairman has been brewing some green hop beers using 

Beckenham-grown hops. See pages 11 and 12 for more details. 

Just as a reminder, as we explained last month, the e-Newsletter is designed to be best appreciated 

by reading it on line or downloaded to your PC.  If you do print it out, you will not only use a lot of ink 

(and paper) but won’t be able to access any of the many linked items. 

Bob Keaveney, Editor 

 
Good Beer Guide 2021  

Our Branch GBG Coordinator looks forward to the publication of latest edition of the guide. 

On 29th October, the latest edition of the Good Beer Guide will be 

published for 2021. Slightly later than usual this year due to 

coronavirus causing last minute changes, this guide serves as the 

definitive handbook to real ale - what's available, who brews it and 

where to find it.  

Michelin-starred chef Tom Kerridge has written the foreword, 

emphasising the positive and strong influence that real ale and 

pubs have in our culture, despite the unprecedented challenges 

currently being faced. 

Unfortunately, there will inevitably be a few issues with some 

places listed in the new guide still closing, either temporarily due to 

the local lockdowns, or sadly for good. Whilst it might be easy to 

criticise the accuracy, we are living in very uncertain times and can 

only look forward to some semblance of normality next Spring (if 

politicians and their advisers are to be believed!). 

But the show must go on. Bromley CAMRA has 10 entries in the 

new guide, carefully selected from the nearly 100 pubs and clubs which serve real ale in our area.  

Whilst we cannot name them until after publication date, we can optimistically say that all 10 entries 

are now back in operation, though with necessary Covid restrictions in place (phew!). 

Have you pre-ordered your copy yet?  Follow this link to the CAMRA Bookshop. 

Happy reading! 

Nick White, GBG Coordinator 

  

https://shop1.camra.org.uk/product/the-good-beer-guide-2021/
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Covid-19. New Regulations affecting pubs and clubs 

A message to members from the Branch Chairman and the Editor 

Dear Members, 

Firstly, we sincerely hope that you, your family, your loved ones and your friends are in good health. 

Remember that dreadful day in spring? On Friday 20th March the government announced pubs, 

bars and restaurants would close for the foreseeable future. Just a few days later, on Monday 23 

March, the UK went into official COVID-19 lockdown. The imposed restrictive measures, which are 

still in place, were likened to a nation going into a war, but even during the last two World Wars the 

pubs remained open! 

During the early stages of lockdown most members probably had to ‘make do’ with whatever beers 

they could find at the supermarket, but then for most of us the situation gradually improved, as an 

increasing number of pubs (and one club) reopened for takeaway service of cask ales; some even 

offered local deliveries.   

Pub culture is an integral part of British life, and so there was much excitement on 4th July when the 

pubs and clubs were once again allowed to welcome back their customers following the lockdown 

closure. It was almost like being reborn to go inside their hallowed doors again. Not every pub did 

reopen immediately, and some operated with limited hours, however - with just one sad exception - 

all the pubs in our area did reopen for business. 

There may have been some necessary changes within the pubs, but we probably all found the 

experience of drinking freshly-drawn quality cask ale was just as good as we remembered. The great 

British pub is not just a place to drink beer, wine, cider or even tea or coffee. It is also a unique social 

centre, very often the focus of community life in villages, towns and cities throughout the length and 

breadth of the country. Anybody who has visited any pub or club during the past 3 months will have 

seen the massive effort that their managements have put in to make their establishments as safe as 

possible for customers and staff. 

Moving on to the 24th September, the government’s announcement that pubs are to face even tighter 

controls is obviously a matter of concern. CAMRA considers that the hospitality sector is being 

unfairly targeted, and that this risks having a devastating impact on pubs, jobs and local 

communities. Bromley has already lost one pub as a result of Covid. There is a real risk that others 

could follow, due to the further restrictions on their operating hours, combined with all the additional 

costs being incurred at a time of reduced footfall. 

Although pub-going may not be quite the same as it was in pre-Covid days, the pubs (and clubs) are 

still open, and hopefully will remain so, even as the pandemic continues to affect all our lives.  

Whether we go to our ‘local’ to have a ‘pint of the usual’, or we enjoy visiting those pubs with a 

regularly-changing range of beers of various styles, the freedom and ability to be able to go to the 

pub is something that we all should welcome, appreciate and cherish.   

We would urge all those members of Bromley CAMRA who are able to do so to try to make the effort 

to visit the pubs and clubs in our area. These pubs and clubs really do need our custom during this 

difficult time, and, providing that everyone follows the new rules, it will be an enjoyable experience 

for all. There are a lot of excellent beers out there to be enjoyed. 

Cheers! 

Charles Tucker, Branch Chairman.   Bob Keaveney, Editor and Beer Scores Coordinator 
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CAMRA’s response to the new measures 

In response to the Government announcement that pubs and restaurants will be forced to close at 

10pm from Thursday onwards, CAMRA National Chairman Nik Antona commented: 

“As things stand this morning, hospitality is the only sector to be subject to new 

restrictions. This will be devastating news for thousands of publicans across England 

who have been willing to do whatever is necessary to provide a safe, Covid-secure place 

for people to enjoy the wellbeing benefits of having a pint with friends and family. 

“The Government should not impose arbitrary restrictions that target one sector without 

explanation or evidence, which, so far, we have not seen. We are now calling for a new 

financial support package to be introduced for pubs immediately, which includes the 

extension of the furlough scheme and the cancellation of business rates for another year, 

or they risk countless pub closures and job losses.”  

Commenting on the announcement from the Prime Minister that new restrictions on pubs may be in 

place for the next six months, CAMRA Chief Executive Tom Stainer said: 

“Pub-goers and publicans alike want to stop the spread of COVID-19, but this curfew is 

an arbitrary restriction that unfairly targets the hospitality sector and will have a 

devastating impact on pubs, jobs and local communities. For the third time in a week, 

CAMRA is calling for the Government to publish the evidence that pubs or restaurants 

are the source of more transmissions than other sectors across the country – if they 

aren’t, then why are they being singled out for nationwide restrictions? 

“This is punishing the thousands of responsible publicans across England who are 

providing a COVID-secure environment for their communities, while already operating at 

greatly reduced levels in their efforts to keep their customers safe. 

“Make no mistake about this – without a proper financial support package, communities 

will lose their local forever, people will lose their jobs, and publicans their livelihoods. 

This can only be avoided if the Government acts now to reintroduce the furlough scheme 

for hospitality venues, extend the business rates holiday for another year, take steps to 

resolve the rent crisis facing the sector and drastically cut draught beer duty.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Many members are helping to save CAMRA money by opting not to 

receive the printed version of What’s Brewing. 

The October edition is now available to download or to view on line. 

 

https://wb.camra.org.uk/app/uploads/2020/09/WB-October-2020.pdf
https://camra.cmail19.com/t/j-l-anhkkd-jrhudhdrz-t/
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CAMRA News 

The Branch Secretary runs through some of the (mostly) non-Covid national and regional news from 

CAMRA. 

As I write this, I wonder, will we be locked down again? We will know more when you read this and 

I hope we are not for the sake of much we hold dear.  Having just returned from a pleasant evening 

at my favourite multi award winning pub in Deal / Walmer, (The Berry – a plug for Chris the landlord), 

it would be a shame for our pubs to be closed again.   

Looking at CAMRA news over the last month it has been a little quiet, perhaps a hangover from the 

summer holiday period, but nevertheless there are some interesting matters out there starting with: 

Brew2You  

A reminder about this not for profit initiative, Brew2You 

app, was developed by CAMRA to help beer drinkers find 

and order fresh beer, cider and perry from local pubs and 

breweries in an easy-to-use platform allowing local pubs 

and producers to create a virtual shop window and 

promote their drinks offering during closure.  

The app generated over £90, 000 worth of beer, cider and 

perry sales during lockdown and many brewers have 

hailed the app as a lifeline during that difficult time, offering 

a new route to market and widening sale opportunities 

beyond their local area.  

For more on this, and especially if you are having to 

isolate at the moment, see: https://brew2you.co.uk/ 

 

Cask Ale Week 

On a happier note, the publishing of 

this newsletter coincides with Cask 

Ale week running from 24 September 

through to 4 October (yes, I know that 

is more than a week but do please 

read on).   

This industry wide campaign aims to 

promote locally produced cask ale 

with a special focus on celebrating 

pubs and clubs as the home of fresh 

cask ale following their 100+ days of 

closure earlier this year.   

And to encourage / remind you, the CAMRA voucher scheme is no longer limited to Wetherspoons 

but can be used to secure 50p off of a pint at Stonegate managed pubs alongside Brains and Amber 

Taverns.  Of course, your local may not be one of these pubs so it would be wrong of me to advocate 

visiting one without saying “Give your local a visit”!   

 

 

https://brew2you.co.uk/
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CIDER! 

What is October good for I ask?  Well this year seems to have produced a bumper crop of fruit 

including on the apple and pear trees in the gardens around my neck of the Borough.  And what are 

apples and pears good for? (after suitably mashing, crushing, pressing and fermenting?).  CIDER 

(and Perry).  So, not unsurprisingly, October is Cider & Perry Month!  

But the trouble is that October 2020 is unlike any previous year’s cider and perry month, as due to 

restrictions CAMRA will not be starting the month by heralding the freshly judged and (always) hotly 

contested National Cider and Perry Pub of the Year.  However, 

we have not gone to sleep and whilst CAMRA is advising its 

branches not to organise physical cider events or pub trails this 

coming month it is advocating branches to promote this 

campaign.  

Now, I appreciate that our Branch area does not have the 

largest selection of proper cider pubs out there (and I am not 

talking the fizzy stuff out of keg taps) but if you can find a pub 

with true cider, give it a try.  Even better, if you do like cider why 

not see if your local can stock it for October although 

unfortunately many Pubcos restrict their pubs in this respect so 

do not be upset if the answer is no.  

If you are interested in following up on the CAMRA cider initiatives, why not have a look at the cider 

section on Pulling Together? This even includes a map! 

If reading a book is your preference, perhaps look at pre ordering “Modern British Cider” by Gabe 

Cokor, a 2021 title to be released shortly. 

Or if social media is more up your street, you can read about CAMRA Cider & Perry events and 

news on Twitter, or Facebook. 

 

The Family Brewers of Britain 

As advertised in last month’s e-Newsletter, this book, newly 

published by CAMRA, gives the award-winning beer writer Roger 

Protz scope to chart 300 years of British brewing through the 

fascinating and sometime fractious histories of the families still 

running them.  The book examines the contribution made to British 

brewing from the earliest days of commercial brewing through the 

Industrial revolution and Victorian innovations to the advent of the 

craft beer revolution.  Dare I say it - one for your (say it quietly) 

Christmas pressy list, but has been available from 9 September. 

To find out more and order your copy, or see what other CAMRA 

books are available, go to the CAMRA Bookshop via this link. 

 

Stay safe. 

Kent Sadler, Branch Secretary 

 

 

https://camra.org.uk/pullingtogether/cider-initiatives/
https://twitter.com/CAMRA_APPLE
https://www.facebook.com/camracider.perry
https://shop1.camra.org.uk/product/the-family-brewers-of-britain/
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Free Tutored Beer Tastings 

Despite these odd times, CAMRA is still continuing to undertake information 

and training sessions. Master Trainer, and London CAMRA member, Christine 

Cryne, has three virtual sessions planned this autumn.  

 

Please note that advance booking is required for any of the sessions. Click 

on the links below for more details and to book your place: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some members may already have seen announcements about one ‘face to face’ session on the 

subject ‘Off Flavours in Beer’ to be held on 21st November.  All the tickets for this event have now 

been sold. 

  

CAMRA’s New Beer Styles (virtual) – FREE 

These two sessions explore CAMRA’s new beer styles explaining the reasons for the changes and giving 

people an opportunity to taste 5 beers and allocate them to the new styles.  

Participants are asked to purchase five specified beers in advance of the session. These beers are 

generally available from supermarkets and past participants have not found it difficult to source them. The 

session lasts no longer than 2 hours.  

 Saturday 10th October 2020 at 4:00pm   Beer Styles 10th Oct 

 Saturday 7th November 2020 at 4:00pm: Beer Styles 7th Nov 

 
What a CAMRA Tasting Panel does (virtual) – FREE 

CAMRA has a number of Tasting Panels around the 
country and each Panel has input into CAMRA's Good 
Beer Guide and the Champion Beer of Britain.  

This online session will help you to understand what 

they do as well as giving you an opportunity to try the 

creation of beer descriptions and judge three beers 

yourself.  

Participants are asked to purchase three specified 

beers in advance. These are generally available from 

supermarkets. The session lasts no longer than 2 

hours. 

 Saturday 24th October 2020 at 4:00pm: 
CAMRA Tasting Panels 

 

 

 

Christine Cryne 

https://event.bookitbee.com/29247/camras-new-beer-styles-the-what-and-the-why-7
https://event.bookitbee.com/29248/camras-new-beer-styles-the-what-and-the-why-8
https://event.bookitbee.com/29249/camras-tasting-panels-what-they-do
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Pub and Club of the Year 2020 

It was at the end of February that we proudly announced the winners and runners-up in the 2020 

Bromley CAMRA Pub and Club of the Year competition. Unfortunately Covid-19 then intervened, 

lockdown was announced, and all the pubs and clubs had to close. 

As a result, the planned presentation and celebration events - due to be taking place across April, 

May and June - all had to be cancelled.  It had been hoped that these events could be rescheduled 

to be held once lockdown had ended, however this proved not to be practical due to the need to 

comply with social-distancing and limitations on the size of any gatherings. 

The framed certificates are therefore currently in the process of being handed to the pubs and the 

club, without any of the normal ‘formal’ presentations taking place.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bromley Pub of the Year 2020, Joint Runners-Up 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bromley Branch congratulates the winners and joint runners-up. 

As yet there has been no decision made about how CAMRA branches are to manage the selection 

process for the 2021 awards.  We will notify members as soon as a decision has been announced. 

Bob Keaveney, Beer Score Coordinator 

Bromley Club of the Year 2020 

Orpington Liberal Club, Orpington 

The multiple award-winning club run entirely by volunteers. 

 Bromley CAMRA Club of the Year, 2013 to 2020 

 Greater London Regional Club of the Year, 2013, 2015, 2017, 

2018, 2019 

 National Finalist, 2014, 2016, 2020 

For more information see WhatPub 

  

 

 

Bromley Pub of the Year 2020 

Star & Garter, Bromley 

Grade II Listed free house in central Bromley 

 Bromley CAMRA Pub of the Year 2018, 2019, 2020 

For more information see WhatPub 

 

 

One Inn the Wood,  
Petts Wood 

Bromley’s first micropub 

 Bromley CAMRA Pub of the 

Year 2015, 2016 (& Runner-

up 2017) 

 Greater London CAMRA 

Regional Pub of the Year 

2015 

For more information see 

WhatPub 

 

 

 

 

Real Ale Way 
Hayes 
Micropub opposite Hayes 

Station, opened in 2018 

 Bromley CAMRA Pub of 

the Year, Runner-up 

2019 

For more information see 

WhatPub 

 

https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/13760/orpington-liberal-club-orpington
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/12483/star-garter-bromley
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/15045/one-inn-the-wood-petts-wood
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/15134/real-ale-way-hayes
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From the Archive, 2001. Chelsfield 

The 2021 Good Beer Guide will be published later this month. We look back twenty issues to 2001, 

which was one of the years when a Kent pub somehow found itself listed in the Greater London 

Section of the Guide.  

There were 17 ‘Bromley’ pubs/clubs listed in the 

Greater London section of the 2001 edition, this 

included the Five Bells, but also the now-closed Kent 

Hounds. Both pubs were in the BR6 postal area; the 

Five Bells is in Bromley, however the Kent Hounds 

was situated in the Borough of Sevenoaks, Kent. 

We can only speculate how this error arose. Was 

there local confusion at the time about the branch 

boundary?  Or perhaps it occurred at editorial stage, 

where somebody assumed that, since both pubs had 

BR6 addresses, both pubs must be in the same 

county…? 

The pub eventually closed (date unknown), and was 

subsequently demolished. A modern house, bearing 

the name Kent Hounds, now stands on the site. 

Several branch members have memories of drinking 

in the Kent Hounds.  Our member Chris Crowther has 

also been able to supply a couple of photographs, 

taken during a South East London Branch social held 

at the pub in June 2005. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Listed in GBG 2001: 

Bird In Hand, Bromley Common. BR2 

Bitter End, Bromley. BR2 

Blacksmith's Arms, Cudham. TN14 

Bricklayers Arms, Bromley. BR2 

Bromley Labour Club, Bromley BR2 

Bull's Head, Chislehurst, BR7 

Cricketers, Orpington. BR6 

Five Bells, Chelsfield. BR6 

George & Dragon, Downe. BR6 

Kent Hounds, Chelsfield. BR6 

King's Arms, Leaves Green. BR2 

Moon & Stars, Penge. SE20 

Queens Head, Downe. BR6 

Red Lion, Bromley BR1 

Sovereign of the Seas, Petts Wood. BR5 

Sydney Arms, Chislehurst. BR7 

Two Doves, Bromley Common. BR2 

 

 

   An extract from GBG 2001 

The pub was also listed as a London 

pub in GBG 2000. 
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Kent Hounds 

2005 
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However Chelsfield does still have three pubs; the Chelsfield, near the railway station; the Five Bells, 

in the middle of the village; and the Bo Peep, about half a mile from the Five Bells, in the area known 

as Maypole. 

In addition to the Kent Hounds there was also another now-closed Kent pub with a Chelsfield 

address, the Rock & Fountain. This pub was in the county of Kent, however it was sited just a few 

yards away from the Bromley boundary. Sadly it closed in 2007 and is now a private house. 

  

 

 

 

  

The Rock & Fountain, Chelsfield 

(L) Whilst still a pub, however note the ‘For Sale’ sign.  (R) As a private house in 2015 
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Kent Hounds 

2005 

https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/12553/chelsfield-chelsfield
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/12558/five-bells-chelsfield
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/12557/bo-peep-chelsfield
https://whatpub.com/pubs/GRA/466/rock-fountain-chelsfield
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Beckenham Hops Update 

The hops growing in the Editor’s garden have now been harvested. 

  

   

  

                                    

Socially-distanced picking of the hops took 

place over the first weekend in September. 

The total weight of the crop when 

picked was approx. 17kg. 

Approx. 1kg of each of the 3 hop 

varieties then went straight to 

Charles for the brewing of the 3 

green hop beers. 

Over the next few days the 

remainder of the crop was spread 

out to dry in the sun. 

After the brewing, the spent hops 

and malt was then returned to 

Bob for composting. 

 

The hop varieties grown were 

Cascade, Fuggles and Target. 
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Green Hop Brewing Competition Results 

Last month our Branch Chairman and expert home brewer asked members to suggest what beer 

styles he should brew with the Beckenham hops. 

 

“When the fruit is brought forth, immediately he putteth in the sickle, because the harvest is come”.  
Mark 4:29, King James Bible. 

And with those sentiments, within 48 hours of picking Bob’s hops, 

the brewing was under way. As we said in the September edition 

of the e-Newsletter, the brewing recipes would be based on the 

winning entries in the Green Hop Beer Competition. The two 

members who won with their recipe ideas were Stephen Osborn 

and Murray Mackay.  

Stephen suggested a Bitter 

style beer that predominantly 

featured one variety of hop. 

Whereas Murray went to the 

opposite direction of a 

flavoursome mild using 

Fuggles. They also had 

suggestions for the third recipe, 

which when combined with my 

brewer’s input lead to a strong 

pale ale style being decided.  

So the three beers brewed with the green hops were: 

 Green Hop Special Bitter 

 Green Hop Cask Mild 

 Green Hop English IPA 

The beers were made over three days commencing Monday 7 

September. Both Stephen and Murray attended one of the 

brewing days and Bob as the provider of the hops attended on 

another. All three had an enjoyable and educational day, 

especially as plenty of free beer was available at the brewery tap 

room. Brewing can be a long and lonely chore, so from my 

perspective as the brewer it was nice to have a captive audience 

to chat to. 

All three brewing sessions went well and the beers are now 

conditioning in their kegs and bottles. They will be ready to 

sample after about three weeks. The two winners will receive 6 

bottles each (two from each brew) as their prize. Look out for the 

November e-Newsletter when one of the brewing sessions and its 

recipe will be described in detail. 

Charles Tucker 
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The October Quiz 

This month our Quizmaster has set us questions on the theme of Art and Literature 

1) According to Rossini, which German composer had “beautiful moments, but awful quarter 
hours”? 

2) Who wrote the 2001 novel The Red Room? 

3) Which surrealist artist once described his paintings as “hand-painted dream photographs”? 

4) What type of books were written by American novelist Zane Gray? 

5) The authorised version of the English Bible, which appeared in 1611 is named after which 
king? 

6) What is the name of Bertie Wooster’s manservant in the stories by P G Wodehouse? 

7) In Shakespeare’s The Tempest, what is the name of the spirit that does Prospero’s bidding? 

8) In Shakespeare’s A Midsummer Night’s Dream, who is the Queen of the Fairies? 

9) Who was the author of the novel Lorna Doone? 

10) Who was the author of the book I, Claudius? 

 

The answers for the September Quiz: 

1) New Mexico;  2) Lancashire;  3) Moldova;  4) Tunisia;  5) New South Wales;  6) Freetown;   
7) Tropic of Capricorn;  8) The Champs Elysee;  9)The Netherlands; 10) Corfu 

Martin Gee, Quizmaster 

 

 

 

  

Please click on the image for more information 

https://camra.org.uk/beer-and-cider/campaigns/sbr/
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Contacting Bromley CAMRA 

 Website: bromley.camra.org.uk/ 

 Twitter: twitter.com/CAMRAbromley/ 

 Facebook: facebook.com/bromleycamra/ 

General enquiries about the branch should be sent to: branch.contact@bromley.camra.org.uk 

All officers of the branch can be contacted direct by email, full details can be found on the branch 

website: https://bromley.camra.org.uk/about-us/contact-us/ 

 

 

 

 

 

The October Newsletter will be published on 1st November 2020 
 
You can contact the editor by email: newsletter.editor@bromley.camra.org.uk. 
 
The views expressed in this newsletter are those of their individual authors and are not 
necessarily endorsed by the editor or CAMRA.  
 
© 2020 Bromley CAMRA 

 

https://bromley.camra.org.uk/
https://twitter.com/CAMRAbromley/
https://www.facebook.com/bromleycamra/
mailto:branch.contact@bromley.camra.org.uk
https://bromley.camra.org.uk/about-us/contact-us/
https://shop1.camra.org.uk/product/the-good-beer-guide-2021/
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